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	State Name 1: Iowa
	Success Story Overview: The Iowa Department of Public Health, the Iowa Maternal Mortality Review Committee (MMRC) and the Iowa Maternal Quality Care Collaborative (IMQCC), wanted to take action to reduce maternal mortality. We collaborated with key stakeholders including the Department of Transportation (DOT), Zero Fatalities, the Governor’s Traffic Safety Bureau and Safe Kids Iowa to create a statewide social media campaign to remind pregnant and postpartum women that seat belts are safe for mom and safe for baby. The campaign was from July 1- Sept. 30, 2020. The key messages are that pregnant women should wear a seatbelt as recommended: Buckling up through all stages of pregnancy is the single most effective action you can take to protect yourself and your unborn child in a crash; If you’re involved in a crash during pregnancy, even a minor impact could have major implications so contact your health care provider; NEVER drive or ride in a vehicle without buckling up first, no matter where you are seated. The Iowa MMRC developed a distribution plan of seat belt safety educational flyers, which will include healthcare providers, hospital, and community organization such as Title V agencies, WIC offices, and DOT driver’s license stations. 
	The Challenge: In the most recent Maternal Mortality Review, The Committee reported that 18 percent of Iowa’s maternal deaths were from motor vehicle crashes and 71 percent of the pregnant or postpartum women who died in car crashes were not wearing a seat belt. 
	The Solution: The Iowa Department of Public Health (IDPH) and the Iowa DOT did a joint press release on the social media campaign July 1, 2020 to announce a statewide plan to help encourage pregnant and post postpartum women to buckle up to prevent death and reduce serious injuries due to vehicle crashes. The press release led to a radio interview on 6/29 with Dar Danielson at Radio Iowa and the seat belt campaign targeting pregnant and postpartum women was recognized by the National Professional organization for State Departments of Transportation, The American Association of State Highway Transportation Officials (AASHTO) recognized our campaign in their July newsletter. 
	The Results: Banners used in our campaign were viewed on social media 8,056,409 times per month on average during the campaign. 
Brochure is free to download: https://www.nhtsa.gov/sites/nhtsa.dot.gov/files/documents/pregnant-seat-belt-use.pdf 
 


	Methods of Sustainability: The Committee conducted a focus group with the IMQCC’s Community Advisory Board and will repeat this work with other groups of new mothers in the future to discuss seat belt use during pregnancy and postpartum period. The Committee hopes to learn from the focus groups why some women do not use seat belts to better inform our ongoing work.
Iowa Department of Transportation has been very supportive in this effort. The DOT has  committed to continuing the social media campaign on their website. They are also working on an interstate banner to promote seatbelt use in pregnant women. Stakeholders were provided the banners used in the social media campaign, so they could post messages to their social media pages. 
Safe Kids Iowa is committed to providing education to mothers on keep them and their kids safe by buckling up at car seat inspection stations statewide. 



